Board Meeting Notes 9-14-09
· The Board received an update on fall sports participation.  Participation is slowly decreasing as our enrollment decreases.  The new format proposed for football playoffs by the WIAA putting schools into divisions instead of conferences would have the Oakfield Football Team in with Brookfield Academy, Johnson Creek, Lake Country Lutheran, Racine Lutheran, The Hope School, Wayland Academy and Williams Bay.  The decision to go with divisions or stay with conferences will not be made for a year or two.

· The Board heard a legislative update including Governor Doyle’s plan to reform Wisconsin’s school financing system which has requirements including using the state health plan, school districts joining together for the purpose of negotiating union contracts, agreeing to a list of practices that would improve student performance and provide compensation for teachers that better reflects the needs of individual schools.  The reform plan is supposed to be introduced some time this fall in the legislature.

· The Board finalized the contract for the sale of Belle Reynolds.  The closing date is set for Wednesday, Sept. 16, 2009.

· The final costs to the addition to the old Middle School were provided to the School Board.  The original estimate for the addition was $1,366,000 as of September of last year.  In May of 2009 it was revised to $1,131,850.  The final price was $1,001,844.  The costs for the remodeling projects at both schools including upgrading technology and wireless costs will be provided to the Board in its entirety at the September 28, 2009 meeting.

· The Board passed two resolutions pertaining to a referendum.  The first resolution was to exceed the revenue limits for four years ($600,000; $600,000; $700,000; $700,000).  The second resolution was to put the wording for that resolution on the ballot on November 3, 2009.

· The Board listened to a presentation by the administration and Building and Grounds Committee that asked the Board to consider using artificial turf under the playground equipment instead of wood chips.  The price would be the same and could save money in the long run.  The Board approved the use of the artificial turf.
· The Board approved the second reading of Board Policy on Denial of Access to School Food Service Programs Due to Non-Payment.  It was reinforced that TAHER should make sure this is communicated.  It will also be put in the Newsletter.

· The Board accepted Joe Heinzelman’s resignation effective June 30, 2010 due to retirement.  The Board is intending to go to 2.5 administrators as part of the administrative reduction plan presented during the referendum in April.
· The Board approved paying for our two Foreign Exchange Students lunches as has been our tradition.

· Next meeting is on September 28, 2009 in the Oakfield Elementary School Library at 5:30.  

· Items for the next agenda are:  School Nursing Agreement; CESA 6 Update; Referendum Specifics and Information; Superintendent Search Presentation by Fox River Consultants.

· The Board adjourned to executive to discuss staffing for the 2010-11 School Year.

· Any questions, please call Joe Heinzelman at 583-3313 (home), 583-3146 (school) or 960-8896 (cell). 
